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[bookmark: Text33]						August 28, 2019



[bookmark: StartOfLetter]Mr. Dan Calverley
Vice President of Generation
[bookmark: Text2]Wolverine Power Supply Cooperative, Inc.
[bookmark: Text3]10125 West Watergate Road
[bookmark: Text4][bookmark: Text27][bookmark: Text30]Cadillac, Michigan  49601	SRN:  P0582, Otsego County

Dear Mr. Claverley:

[bookmark: Text8][bookmark: Text9][bookmark: Text31]This letter is in reference to your application for an Initial Acid Rain Permit for Wolverine Power Supply Cooperative, Inc., Alpine Power Plant located at 7432 M-32 in Elmira, Michigan.  This application has been evaluated, and Acid Rain Permit No. MI-AR-59926-2019, has been approved by the Air Quality Division (AQD), pursuant to the delegation of authority from the Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE), following the procedures specified in 40 CFR 72.73.  Acid Rain Permit No. MI-AR-59926-2019 is incorporated into ROP No. MI-ROP-P0582-2019 as Appendix 9.

This approval is based upon and subject to compliance with the  administrative rules promulgated under  Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended, all general conditions, special conditions, and attachments that define the applicable requirements for the activities at this source, and all standards and requirements of the federal Clean Air Act, as amended, U.S.C. 7401 et seq (CAA), consistent with the permit shield provisions in 40 CFR 72.51.  All terms and conditions of this permit that are required under the CAA or any of its applicable requirements are enforceable by the Administrator of the United States Environmental Protection Agency and citizens under the CAA.  Please review all conditions thoroughly so that you may take the actions necessary to ensure compliance with all of the requirements.  

Approval of this Acid Rain Permit does not obviate the necessity of obtaining such permits or approvals from EGLE or other units of government as required by law.  

This Acid Rain permit shall expire five years from the effective date unless the renewal requirements specified in 40 CFR 72.72(b)(3) are satisfied.  

Any document or report required to be submitted to the State of Michigan as a term or condition of this Acid Rain Permit in accordance with 40 CFR Part 75, Subpart G should be mailed to Cadillac District Supervisor, EGLE, AQD, 2100 West M-32, Gaylord, Michigan 49735-9282.  

Please contact Brian Carley, EGLE, AQD, Jackson District Office at 517-416-4631 or at carleyb@michigan.gov if you have any questions regarding this permit.  

						Sincerely,



[bookmark: Text32][bookmark: _GoBack]						Shane Nixon
						Cadillac / Gaylord District Supervisor
						Air Quality Division
						231-492-5954

Enclosure(s)
cc:	Mr. Brian Carley, EGLE
	Ms. Kelly Orent, EGLE

image1.png




image2.png




